
Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

PUD Meeting Room, 45 River Street

Thursday, September 5, 2013 -12:35 pm 

Stephanie Leitz called the meeting to order at 12:40. All board members were in attendance.

· Minutes from the 8-22-13 board meeting were approved.

· Librarian report: Carol Blix shared circulation was down a bit for August, new volunteers Marilyn Gatens and Jean Beerbower working out well, final Summer children’s reading program results, Overdrive and Boopsie ready for going live with ebooks and smartphone app, more discussion on used Doug Martin computers vs new computers, County finally approved $3,000 gift-awaiting Town Council approval, Tina Schubert is willing to come to talk to board about budget process.

· September Vouchers: A voucher to the Eagle (advertising for new library board members) in the amount of $35.12, was approved after a motion by Chris Holmes and second by Ruby Murray.

Old Business:
· Move funding:  *Carol should ask Tina Schubert about the $1,000 gift to the library; is it available to spend and on what? And where in the budget do we put the $3,000 from the county when we get it? A budget revision will need to be made after the funds are deposited.

· Are there any new candidates for the board?  Discussion that Sara Lawrence who works at the Eagle might be a possibility. Diana Zimmerman (also working for the Eagle has been working on a board application. One of Chris’s staff members is also a possibility. Ask Connie Christopher before she goes on vacation if she would like to be on the board or knows any other name to put forward.

New Business: 

· Who will act as library board chair? Chris suggested rotating the chair duties for board meetings. He moved to have all three members act as co-chairs for now. Ruby seconded. Motion approved. 

· Ruby will get together with Carol for a budget committee meeting soon. 

· Date of next meeting: October 3rd at 12:45pm (to allow more time for Stephanie to get there.)

· Carol will attend the next town council meeting. Ruby asked about having a town council liaison. Carol will find out town budget workshop dates .

· Chris suggested forming an ad hoc committee on the library’s move with people to be included: Duncan Cruikshank, Paul Vik, Mr. Hurley’s 6th period class. 

· Issues related to the move: 

· Much of the timing details are unknown now. Discussion of the importance of having a knowledgeable person at both ends, and coordinating with Duncan. Carol mentioned that Carolyn Petersen from the state library might be able to help depending on the moving dates. Chris will talk to Scott Kehrli about re-facing shelving.
· Furniture for the remodeled library: Carol found new overstuffed furniture and used office furniture online that can be possibilities. She will email the board with particulars. Chris has a library table to donate. Carol reported that new circulation desks are prohibitively expensive. We could make do with what we have, or ask a community craftsman to help us. Bob Jungers was suggested. 
· Signage: Tiffany Niemeyer’s graphics class could design paper signs that we could use on bookshelves. Carol could check with Duncan about adding a library logo on the Cathlamet highway sign.
· Parking may be an issue after the move. Is there enough for staff and patrons for both the library and Community center?

· Internet access for the remodeled library: We could contract with CenturyLink until the e-rate we apply for soon is available. The e-rate company wouldn’t be able to give us service until July 2014. Stephanie will contact Carol about the e-rate deadline. Carol should ask Lea Sealund about what Community Network plans to do in the community center about internet service.

· Policy for replacement costs of lost materials in the Koha automated circulation system.  The board directed Carol to use the list price for new materials and develop a list of average prices for each category of older materials.

· How to honor Noreen Holten: Chris moved for the library board to donate a plaque and ask the city to donate a piece of children’s furniture to put it on, Ruby seconded. Motion approved. We could also have a photo-collage of Noreen in the children’s area. Carol mentioned that at the last town council meeting it was approved to ask the library board to name the children’s area in the remodeled library the “Noreen Holten Children’s Corner”. 

· Carol was asked to inquire about the Forester Library Endowment line item appearing on the 2013 budget of Tina Schubert and/or Connie Christopher.

Meeting Adjourned at 2:10pm.
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